
Christ Church & Monarto Congregation Contacts
Monarto Elders Haydn Hein ph 8532 3176, Maurice Wegener ph 8531 1060
Monarto Chairman Trevor Hilton ph 8538 5247
——————–———————————————————-—————————
Christ Church Elders Dawn Hampel ph 8532 4138;

John Lohmeyer ph 8531 0935;
David Pech ph 0420 849 344,
Janelle Traeger ph 8535 4290;

Chairman Adrian Puust ph 85310833
Cong. Secretary Jan Brodde ph 8532 5050
Treasurer Valerie Sickerdick 8532 4275
Admin Secretary Jan Brodde ph 8532 6553
Prop. & Maint. Darren Piltz Ph 0400 259 799

A SAFE PLACE FOR ALL - Toll Free Number 1800 644 628

MONARTO 27th January 9am
Wardens Hein Family
Reader Max Paech
Tea/Coffee Kevin & Robert Thiele

_______________________________________________________

CHRIST CHURCH
27th January

9am 10:45am
Elders Jonathan & Trish Rohrlach Gerry Korzeba
Wardens J & G Pohl P & V Jaensch
Music Coralie Mattner Ian, Tamra, Simone & Tracy
Reader Coralie Mattner Annette Korzeba
Greeters R & J Zanker L & E Andriske

Flowers Joyce Stiller*
Data Projector Bruno Lablack Piltz Family
PA David Roger
Tea/Coffee R & M Herrmann
General Prayer Gerry Korzeba
* Please refer to Bulletin Notice!

Reaching out with the Love of JesusReaching out with the Love of Jesus
that All may Know, Worship & Grow in Christthat All may Know, Worship & Grow in Christ

2nd Sunday after Epiphany

20th January 2013

OFFICE HOURS 9am –12 noon: Monday - Friday
Ph 8532 6553 Fax No: 8532 2349

5 Marchand St, Murray Bridge SA 5253

email: christchurch.murraybridge.sa@lca.org.au

Website: www.cclutheranmb.org.au

Pastor Tim Koch
A/H: 85322130 Mob: 0427326553 Email: tim.koch@lc.org.au

Christ Church Lutheran
31 Swanport Rd Murray Bridge

Zion Lutheran
427 Schenscher Rd, Monarto



Please remember to have anybulletin notices in byThursday at 10am. These can
be dropped into the office,phoned in or emailed.Thank you.

WELCOME
“Communion Invitation” - Dear Friends in Christ, if you are a visitor who
is a baptised believer and not a member of the Lutheran Church but believe
that you will be receiving the body and blood of our Saviour, the Lord Jesus

Christ, then an open invitation is extended to you.
Non-communing adults & children are encouraged to come for a blessing

and are asked to keep their hands by their sides.
Please join us for a cuppa and a biscuit between services.

Visitors Cards You will find these cards on the ends of the pews.

We would like you to fill in the details and place in the offering bag

or give to an usher or the pastor as you leave the church.

HELP! HELP! HELP!
We are in need of wardens for
the 10:45am service due to
transfers of some families.
Please prayerfully consider if
you can assist even if it is
every 2nd month.

HOLIDAY OFFICE STAFF

Deb Colley will be caretaking
until 23rd January 2013.

Jan is back on Thursday 24th.

     

The Sudanese folk are
conducting services in Christ

Church every Sunday
afternoon.

They would be most grateful
if the flowers could be left in

the Church for these
services.

They can be collected
after 4pm.

Thank you. Coralie Mattner.

LLL Annual Reports

Gary has placed a few of these in

the Church foyer and some in the

church office for those of you who

didn’t receive one with a calendar

at the end of last year.

Gloria & John Pohl are

proud to announce the

safe arrival of their Grand-

son, Eli Joshua Mikhail, son

of Tanya & Mick of Bendigo.

The date for our CHURCH CAMP

has been decided for April 12 -

14th 2013 More information will

be available shortly.

In the meantime, think of a

suitable theme and volunteer to

get involved for this happening

in 2013. Contact Gerry Korzeba

85325790 or korzies@gotalk.net.au

Glenbarr camp site at Strathalbyn with

Cottages and Kitchen-mess Hall.

2013 OFFERING
ENVELOPES

AVAILABLE FROM
THE USHERS

For LLL REG users, now is the
time to review your giving. See
Gary Beauglehall for a form to

use. Gary is willing to explain the
benefits of REG to non users.
Our offerings are decreasing.

It appears that we will end 2012
with a planned deficit of $15,000

however in 2013 we need to
break even.

Christ Church AGM

Sunday March 10th at

1:30pm.

Reports need to be in to the

Church Office by

Friday February 8th

RENEW SUMMER CAMP
For 18 years and over.

15 - 18 February at
Victor Harbor.

Registrations are open at
http://renew2013.eventzilla.net

2013 General Convention
of Synod

The possibility of a bus to
the Synod Service in Ade-
laide on 21st April is being
looked into so keep this in
mind –more info shortly!

Monarto AGM

24th February

2013



~Prayer Corner~
For use by friendship groups, study groups, other groups, & individuals.

“Always be joyful and never stop praying. Whatever happens, keep thanking
God because of Jesus Christ. This is what God wants you to do”

1 Thess. 5:16-1.
 God, replace my hurt with your healing, replace my pain with your

peace, replace my loss with your love, may the past truly be past,
in Jesus’ name I pray

 Thank God for life; for new life each and every day
 We pray that we speak the truth in love where ever we are and

what ever we do.
 Pray for all those on holidays and those that are travelling.
 Spend time reflecting on what direction we need to take to be

more like Jesus.
 Please pray for the Lutheran Church Of Singapore as it’s people

live out the gospel in their country and beyond its borders.
 Thank Father God that he hears and answers the prayers of all,

including the poor, the young, and the marginalized and that He
would be glorified by their praises.

We think particularly of Sabine Jericho, Audrey Jaensch, Les Ahrns,
Judy Franklin, Bryan Lees, John Lohmeyer, Edgar Gerhardy, Les

Jericho, Gordon Schultz, Wes Herrmann, Ivy Roennfeldt, Alex Warnest,
Gwen Traeger, Bob Eckermann, Adut Chol & Nola Reed,

and pray also for their carers.

Pray for those Celebrating their Baptismal Birthdays
21/1 Gordon Lutze, Pauline Woidt, Basil Zadow
28/1 Debra Frahn

LIVING IN ADELAIDE IN 2013 AND NEED PARTIME EMPLOYMENT?

ST STEPHEN’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, ADELAIDE
PART TIME YOUTH WORKER (0.2 FTE)

At St Stephen’s we value our young people.
We want a person to work with us and share our passion to support and care for

young people.
If you want to find out more about this important ministry check our website:

www.ststephensadelaide.org.au
or, call or email James on 08 8223 5491, or at jameswin@tpg.com.au

Applications close on 1/2/2013.

DVD Ministry

Video Camera operators

Are you interested in being involved

with our DVD Ministry by videoing the

1st Church Service?

If you are, contact Ron Jericho or

the Office. Easy to use and training

on procedures provided.

Making DVD copies.

We would appreciate a few more

volunteers to come in to the

Office on Monday mornings do

make the 15 or so DVD copies

from the Master disk.

Takes about 1.5 hours. Training

provided. Also Contact Ron

Jericho on 85326553.

Church Care Directory

An updated Directory is now being

produced. Catch up with Graham

& Marlene Schubert, Ron Jericho

or call in at the Church Office and

see if your current family, phone

and address details are correct.

 * * * * *

There are a few trays, plastic
containers and bowls to collect from

the foyer of the J.D. Hall. Please see if
any of these belong to you.

* * * * * *

Have you heard about Club Solo?

Club Solo is...

An interdenominational ministry of

the Wesleyan Methodist Church of

Australia, serving Christian single

adults through holiday, social and

activity programs. It is in its 30th

year of ministry. Would suit those 35

years + at present.

Our purpose is...

To meet the social, spiritual and

recreational needs of single adults

with Christian values.

Club Solo’s

South Australian Camp

At El Shaddai Campsite,

Wellington from 8-11 March.

Anyone interested please collect

a brochure from the Church

Office.

Further information can be

obtained from the web page on

www.clubsolo.org.au or contact

Julie Harms on 0421327614.



Readings — Isaiah 62: 1-5; 1 Corinthians 12: 1-11; John 2: 1-11

Sun 20th Jan MONARTO 10:30am Worship with HC

CHRIST 9am Worship with HC

CHURCH 10:45am Worship

MESSY CHURCH 4pm Messy Games

Mon 21st Jan 9:30am Coffee & Cards at Ed Centre
7:30pm Admin Team Meeting

Wed 23rd Jan 10am-12noon Catch up at Sturt Reserve
2pm Ladies Fellowship

Thurs 24th Jan Jan back from holidays
10am Bulletin Notice deadline

Sun 27th Jan MONARTO 9am Worship

CHRIST 9am Worship

CHURCH 10:45am Worship with HC

Singles & Single Again lunch in Ed Centre

Readings — Neh 8:1-3,5,6,8-10, 1 Cor 12:12-31a, Luke 4:14-21

UPCOMING EVENTS FOR 2013

January 20th—4-6pm Messy Games
February 8th—Christ Church Annual Reports Due

13th—Ash Wednesday
14th-17th –ICC’s “Thoroughly Modern Millie” performances
24th—Monarto AGM
24th –Messy Church

March 10th—Christ Church AGM
17th—Messy Church
29th—Good Friday

April 12th-14th—Church Camp
21st—Messy Church
17th-19th—General Pastors Conference
18th-19th—Lutheran Women of Aust. Convention
19th—Lutheran Men of Aust. Convention
21st-24th—General Convention of Synod -Adelaide

Entertainment Centre (Sun 21st –Worship Service)

SECURITY Anyone driving past the church at night please feel free to

drive through the grounds and past the Office. It may just deter

vandalism occurring.

LUTHERAN MEDIA MINISTRY
Download or listen online at www.facetoface.org.au

27th Jan I Do Adrian Kitson
In Australia almost 50% of marriages end in divorce. In spite of this people continue to

want to get married or enter into long term committed relationships with one other
person. Our guest this week is Adrian Kitson. He’ll be focusing particularly on relation-
ships from a male perspective. What is it that men struggle with in keeping a relation-

ship alive and fulfilling?

Websites Check our own at www.cclutheranmb.org.au for resources and links.
Free Worship DVDs If circumstances should prevent you from attending our

Worship Service please advise the office to be put on the distribution list.

Murray Bridge Lutheran
Ladies Fellowship

Come and join me on

Wednesday 23rd January from 2pm at

my home,
57 Mc Quarrie Street Murray Bridge,

for a cuppa and to plan for the 2013
Ladies Fellowship activities.

Bring your ideas or let me know what you would like to do
for our Thursday evening meetings.

You can phone me at home in the evening on 85 321 422.
All offers for home meetings during winter gratefully ac-

cepted.
Heather Courtney



Messy Fun & Games
Want something to do

TODAY? Bring along your family and enjoy some

messy fun together. Fun for all ages!

When: Sunday 20th January,

4-6pm

Where: John Dohler Hall

Includes Tea

Contact Jodie Wegener on 0407701980 for further information.

14th Feb 8pm

15th Feb 8pm

16th Feb 2pm & 8pm

17th Feb 2pm

John Dohler Hall

Tickets $10each

Available from Cast

Members, Christ Church

Lutheran Office or at the door

In Christ ’ s Company presents

Prepare
to get

Messy!!!

Playgroup
Concordia Kindy Playgroup

meets Wednesday mornings

during school terms from

9 am to 11am. We begin

again on Wednesday 30th January.

Mums, Dads, grandparents/carers come along

with your pre school age children along and

join indoor and outdoor activities with other

families.

Bring a healthy snack and a hat for

outdoor play.
All families most welcome.

Contact Heather C on 85 321

422 (h) or Lynette at the

Kindy on 85 321840.

Bibles for
Concordia Kindy

graduates.
Each term around 30 children graduate from Concordia

Kindergarten.
It has been my privilege to present a Bible on behalf of the

Lutheran Churches in Murray Bridge.
Would you like to donate towards this gift.

Place your donation in an ordinary envelope and put in the
offering plate or leave at the Church Office.

Thanks for your ongoing support of our Parish Kindy.
Heather C.

Catch up for
Mums and

playtime for
children

at Sturt Reserve
Playground.

Come and join me at
Sturt Reserve for
morning tea and

Playtime on
Wednesday 23rd

January
from 10 to 12.
Morning tea

supplied.
See you there!
Mrs Heather



Their new Organ comprises 2 Manual, 32 note Pedal, 28 stops, all connected on the console
with 4 tonal Suites – Baroque, French Romantic, English Cathedral, American Classic.

In addition, the organist is able to select from 256 additional pipe organ and special effect
sounds using the latest in digital technology.

“We are already beginning to realise the potential of this amazing instrument, the first in the
Southern Hemisphere with this particular technology.

Immediately our team of organists has increased, there is variety in worship music styles,
and young piano students are being inspired to play the organ”, said organist and choir di-

rector, Rosalie Turner.

KEEP BRINGING IN
THOSE PAPERS

The paper shed by the tennis
courts is always open.

Thank you for your support of
this ministry.

If you are dropping off material to the
paper shed please make sure there is

nothing with names and addresses
(personal information) on it.

Did You Know???
There are books &
daily devotions of all
kinds available
to be borrowed from
the library in the Ed
Centre. Feel free o come and
have a browse...

Singles & Single
Again

Sunday 27th
January
after the
second

service at
the Ed Centre.
Join us for a shared lunch and
to plan the program for 2013.

All welcome

“If you can’t

sleep, don’t

count sheep

—talk to

the

Shepherd” Nick Parnell
Performance

On March 17 at 3.30 pm at Christ
Church Lutheran, Murray Bridge.
Tickets are $10 for adults and $5

for children under 12yo

Award-winning percussionist Nick
Parnell takes you on an exotic mu-
sical journey. From the passion of
the Tango, to the beats of Brazil -
the earthy sounds of marimba, vi-
braphone and pulsating drums will
leave you spellbound! Vocalist Joy
Hague (previously of ARIA award-

ing winning group The Idea of
North) joins Nick to bring you some
beautiful songs including traditional

African spirituals and Leonard
Cohen’s Hallelujah.

More information to follow.

STAMPS FOR MISSION

Keep on

bringing your

old stamps along

for cleaning.


